
 

LONDON BOROUGH OF CROYDON 
 

To: All Members of Council 
Croydon Council website 
Access Croydon & Town Hall Reception 
 
STATEMENT OF EXECUTIVE DECISIONS MADE BY THE EXECUTIVE MAYOR 
IN CABINET ON 24 MAY 2023 
 
 
The Executive Mayor in Cabinet has taken the decision below under Special 
Urgency, following the notice published on 24 May 2023.  
 
Any delay to taking this decision reduces the mobilisation period for the new Heating 
Contractor which will increase the chances of disruption for residents when the new 
contract commences on 1 August 2023. In the event there was no new contract in 
place by 1 August 2023 there would be further disruption for residents and potentially 
a period with no service provision. 
 
The following apply to the decision below: 
 
Reasons for these decisions: As set out in Part A of report. 

  
Other options considered and rejected: As set out in Part A of report. 
 
Details of conflicts of interest declared by any Cabinet Member: None 
 
Note of dispensation granted by the Head of Paid Service in relation to a 
declared conflict of interest by that decision maker: None 
 
The Executive Mayor in Cabinet has made the executive decisions noted out below: 
 
Key Decision No.: 4623EM 
 
Details of Decision: HEATING SERVICES PROCUREMENT - REVISED AWARD 
REPORT 
 
Details of decision: 
 
Having carefully read and considered the Part A report, and associated confidential 
Part B report, and the requirements of the Council’s public sector equality duty in 
relation to the issues detailed in the body of the reports, the Executive Mayor in 
Cabinet  
 
RESOLVED:  
  
1.1.       To agree the award of a contract to deliver Heating Services to Bidder K & T 

Heating Services Ltd for a period with an initial contract term of 6 years and 8 
months with a break option at that point and a total maximum contract 



 

duration of 10 years and 8 months (plus a 1year defects liability period) for the 
maximum contract value of £40.9m. 
  

1.2.        To note, the break options referred to in recommendation 1.1 above shall 
follow the same governance process as a permitted extension under the 
Tenders and Contracts Regulations (as amended). 

  
  
 
Signed: Monitoring Officer 
 
Notice date: 25 May 2023 
 
 


